

TERRACE BAY NEWS



Vol. 15 No. 46 47

November 22, 1972

13¢ Per Copy

COUNCIL QUOTES

Councillor Roy Bray was Acting Reeve at the regular Council meeting on Tuesday evening.

Minutes were adopted as read. Correspondence included a letter from the pupils of St. Martin's Seperate School, thanking Police Chief David Barnett for his informative talk on drugs and their misuse.

A letter from the Royal Canadian Legion, Kakabeka Falls Branch, requested permission to sell raffle tickets on a Winter fish derby. This request was granted.

The Terrace Bay Minor Hockey Association requested permission to hold a Skate-a-thon on November 25, and a Peanut Blitz on December 19 and 20th, to raise funds for their assocation. Permission was granted.

The Junior B Hockey Club asked permission to hold a Bake Sale. This was approved.

A letter was sent to Kimberly-Clark lawyers, advising them that the proposed new lease for the Recreation Centre will be passed on to the 73-74 Council for their consideration and comment.

A letter from a local resident regarding flooding of his basement, and damage done as a result of a plugged main sewer line on the street, was read, and the matter will be processed through the Municipal insurance agent.

Mrs. Anna McKie submitted her resignation as Parttime secretary at the Municipal office, due to ill health. This was accepted with regret. A note of thanks is to be sent to Mrs. McKie.

continued on page 2

LOCAL ELECTION - DECEMBER 4th

An elector may vote for one only candidate for the office of Reeve.

For any other office, an elector is entitled to vote for as many candidates for such office as there are candidates to be elected but once only for each candidate. Voting for more candidates than the number required for a particular office constitutes a spoiled ballot for that office. Voting for less than the number required DOES NOT constitute a spoiled ballot.

An elector must proceed into the compartment provided and shall then and there mark his ballot paper with a cross or other mark with a pen or pencil within the circle to the right of the name of a candidate for whom he intends to vote.

Attention Candidates:

In last week's News we were able to interview Reeve candidates for Terrace Bay.

It was hoped that we would have other candidate interviews for this week but due to a limitation of time, this was not possible.

Therefore, we are inviting all candidates from Schreiber and Terrace Bay to submit a short resume of themselves (free of charge) for next week's issue. These must be in our office by noon Monday, November 27th. If you need any help, please feel free to call this office.

Check elsewhere in this weeks paper for advance polling days.